
Letters to the Editor 

The trouble with ethics committees 

Sir?In a recent editorial [1], Dr Meade addresses the 
issues of the problems of the unsatisfactory function- 
ing of local research ethics committees (LRECs) with 
respect to multicentre trials. The autonomy of LRECs 
leads to differing practice in different areas, but 
LRECs are resistant to devolving any power to central 
committees. 
What practical steps can be taken to ameliorate the 

situation? In the South and West the Research and 

Development Directorate is working with LRECs to 
provide a common application form. This has been 
developed through detailed consultation with the 
chairmen of LRECs, and is available as a hard copy 
and on disk. It has now formally been adopted by all 
LRECs in the old South Western Region, and has been 
circulated to LRECs in the area previously in Wessex. 
This facilitates the approval of multicentre trials, as 
one completed form is suitable for all LRECs; previ- 
ously three separate forms were required in Bristol 
alone. 

Anyone interested in seeing a copy of this form, 
should contact their regional Research and Develop- 
ment Directorate directly (information available from: 
NHS Executive Research and Development Direc- 
torate, Quarry House, Quarry Hill, Leeds LS2 7UE; 
tel: 0532-545000). 
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